Honorable J. Lee Rankin General Counsel The President's Commission 200 Maryland Avenue, N. E. Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Rankini

Reference is made to your letter dated July 3, 1954, requesting an examination of a roll of motion picture film taken by an amateur photographer that was furnished to the Commission by the Wolper Productions, Incorporated.

This film has been examined and it was found that the film does not show a sufficient part of the President's motorcade during the firing of the assassination shots to reveal any evidence of value that would contribute to your inquiry. The roll of film you furnished is returned herewith. A copy of this film has been retained for our records.

Sincerely yours,

Enclosure

1 - Dallas (100-10461)

62-109060

LLS:emh